Stony Creek Association

Minutes –Regular Meeting September 1, 2015 (Unapproved)
Page 4 of 4

MINUTES OF STONY CREEK ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE BOARD

REGULAR MEETING -- TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 1, 2015
Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board was called to order at 7:30pm on Tuesday, September 1, 2015, at Willoughby Wallace Library by Dan Bullard, President.  

Executive Board:
Present:
Dan Bullard, President 

Jake Greenvall





Nick Fischer, Tax Collector
Greg Ames, Treasurer





Bob Babcock


Ted Ells





Sam Kirby


Mark Richter 






Sandy Fischer







Absent: 
Mike Infantino


Jim Walker





Christine Chiocchio

Josh Brooks
Public:


8 members of the public

Minutes:

· Public Comments: 

· Crosswalk signs need to be painted and crosswalk signs need to be put up to yield for pedestrians for traffic headed both north and south. 
· By-Laws state that attendance should be taken at the beginning of every meeting. 
· Board should disclose how much was spent on FOI and who made the FOI requests. Upset that the donors to the Legacy Theater Appeal fund were disclosed when they were supposed to be anonymous. Want to point out that Dan Bullard donated $800 towards this fund which should point out that he did not stack the board as accused. 

· Legal & Zoning: 2 years of public files for SCA to be stored at the Library. Should check the records retention requirement. Ted Ells clarified that SCA records over 2 years old will be stored at the museum.

· Minutes were for a regular meeting, not a special meeting. 
· Board Edits to Minutes:

· Edits to the Edits of the July 7, 2015 Minutes: 
· Minutes (5th bullet): 5 abstain (Bob Babcock, Jim Walker, Ted Ells, Mike Infantino, and Christine Chiocchio).
· Legal & Zoning: (4th bullet) Add: Needing additional Stony Creek Association support for neighbors. 

· Conflict of Interest: (6th bullet): Cite internet source for conflict of interest: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Conflict_of_interest
· Page 3 (4th bullet): 
· Ted Ells has bought tickets. 
· Ted Ells told Keely about a grant given by the 1772 Foundation and administered by the CT Trust for Historic Preservation. 

· Legal & Zoning (1st bullet): He proposed there would be a locked drawer in the library conference room and Dan Bullard – President, Nick Fisher – Tax Collector, Greg Ames – Treasurer, and Ted Ells – Chair of Legal & Zoning would have a key.” “…files going back up to 2 years.”

· Old Business (Village District): The Board of Selectmen will appoint the Architectural Review board up to 5 persons, 3 persons to be suggested by the Stony Creek Association.” Ordinance attached. 
· New Business (1st bullet): “All registered voters in the Town of Branford who live in Stony Creek (second district) and all individual property owners may vote.” Remove last sentence. 

· New Business (3rd bullet): Add: “Motion made by Sam Kirby to put Roberts Rules of Orders on Agenda for September, no second. Not approved.” Remove “Roberts Rules of Order” from September Agenda. 
· Add to minutes: Unapproved. 
· Motion made by Ted Ells, seconded by Sandy Fischer to approve the minutes of August 4, 2015 with the above edits. All approved. 
Treasurer’s Report:

· Greg Ames presented the monthly report and noted that it is not updated with the most recent statement.  Motion by Sandy Fischer and seconded by Bob Babcock to approve the Treasurer’s report.  All approved.

September 1, 2015

General Fund – Checking

Cash on Hand General Fund (Checking)


8/1/15


$20,426.17

PLUS


LESS



Bills approved for payment


8/19/15

($7,079.00)



Bank charge – printing checks July 30

 


($25.90)

Cash on Hand- Checking 



9/1/15


$13,321.27

Money Market Account

Cash on Hand





8/1/15


$14,779.10

PLUS



Interest received July 31 (Int. Rate 0.30%)



LESS









________

Cash on Hand – Money Market Account


6/1/15


$14,779.10

Total Assets September 1, 2015






$28,100.37
· Greg Ames and Ted Ells have been working on a summary of the bills paid to Fasano, Ippolito & Lee. Approximately $19,175 has been paid to Attorney Lee thus far representing approximately $3,960 in fees related to Freedom of Information requests, approximately $7,405 paid by the Stony Creek Association towards the Appeal, and approximately $5,803 paid by donors towards the appeal. Ted Ells and Greg Ames need to get together again to double check these numbers and will report back next month. 
· Greg Ames presented bills to be paid, totaling $1,435.18.  Motion by Sandy Fischer and seconded by Bob Babcock to pay the bills presented. All approved.

· To: Meagan M. DeJesus

For: Services during August
 

$375.00
· To: Nick Fischer 

For: 
Postage 

$245.00






Envelope 

$53.16






Legal Notice

$166.64
$464.80
· To: Shore Publishing

For: Annual /Special Meeting Notices

$26.00
· To: Inc Lawn Care

For: Roadside Trimming



$106.35
· To: Bill Torino


For: Village Maintenance


$380.00
· To: Hannah Purdy

For: Reimbursement for DogPoopBags.com
$83.03
· TOTAL









$1,435.18
Tax Collector:  Nick Fischer, tax collector, reported that he has collected $27,373 of the total $33,923 payable, approximately 81% collected. There is approximately $6,550 in dues outstanding representing 97 properties. Bills were due August 31, 2015.
Legal & Zoning:  

· Ted Ells , committee chair, reported that there is nothing to report from the ZBA or P&Z agendas. There is still no application with the Wetlands committee for Costco. 
· Motion made by Ted Ells, seconded by Mark Ritcher, that Dan Bullard, President, and Ted Ells, chairman of Legal and Zoning, act together on all matters involving outside attorney’s, including Legacy Theater. 1 in favor (Ted Ells), 5 against (Sam Kirby, Bob Babcock, Mark Ritcher, Jake Greenvall, and Sandy Fischer).  
· Motion by Sandy Fischer, seconded by Mark Ritcher, to approve Ted Ells, Legal & Zoning Chair, to spend $225 on a file cabinet to store Stony Creek Association files in the Willoughby Wallace Memorial Library with a lock and key. 

· Suggestion to invite Ted Kennedy and Sean Scanlon to SCA meetings to stay informed on what is happening in our district. Board plans to come back to this after November. 

· Motion made by Ted Ells, seconded by Sam Kirby to have a committee of Sandy Fischer, Ted Ells, Mark Ritcher, and Kathy Coffin to come up with a proposal for updating the Stony Creek Association Charter to be approved by the Stony Creek Association Board, and then on to the state legislature for approval. All in favor. Discussion: there will be a public forum for proposal and the committee will need to distribute an agenda and minutes for their meetings. 

Dan Bullard, President, called a 3 minute recess. 

Police & Traffic:  

· See attached report from committee chair, Mike Infantino. 
· Public Comment: boat trailers are left parked on the side of Thimble Island Rd, and into Memorial Triangle and the police department is not enforcing. 
· Community Service Officer’s (CSO) are not ticketing illegal parking by the dock area. Dan Bullard would like to add this item to the agenda for April. 
· Public Comment: Reminder that the speed limit on School Street us 25 mph.
· Residents are reminded to lock their cars as there have been a couple car break-in’s on Watrous Ave. and Stony Creek Rd. 
Maintenance:  

· Sandy Fischer, Maintenance chair, reported garbage collection has gone well this summer. Necessary to meet with the garbage collectors each year to set expectations. 
· Bill Torino has done a great job with village maintenance. Sandy Fischer, committee chair, suggests the Association hires him again next year. 

· The brush has been cut back on Leetes Island Rd. 

· Thought roadways from under the railroad overpass up to Leetes Island Road would be done in July. Milling scheduled for September 28th and paving to be completed on October 7th. Striping will be completed after paving. 

· It has been brought to our attention that the sign before the overpass does not have the correct measurements for height. 

· Fountain by the dock is still not working. Alex Paluzzi, Branford Parks & Rec., would like to add it to the list for next year. 

· Dead tree at the beach, to the left, will be cut down this fall and replaced. 

· Hannah Purdy has graciously agreed to continue to refill the dog poop bags. Thank you, Hannah. 

· Garbage trucks on Thursday morning come between 3 and 4 am. Ted Ells called on timing and was told the trucks are permitted to come any time after midnight. 
· Public comment: Curious if there is any rule against walking dogs on the grass between the sidewalk and the road. No rule that anyone has heard of. 

Administration:  

· Tag Sale is scheduled for September 12. Notice will be going out in the Sound and the Register. Police have been contacted and signs have been posted. 
Old Business:

· Village District:

· Architectural review board has not been appointed yet. 
· Toilet: 

· State is still reviewing. Janice Plaziac, Town Engineering, sent a letter to the state concerning the toilets and whether or not they could be located in a flood plain. 
· Puppet House:
· Mediation is tentatively scheduled for mid-September. 

· Public comment: when the new Board met in Executive Session, they did not have an opportunity to hear the concerns of the plaintiffs/neighbors. 

· Dan Bullard, President, commented that the Board should not do anything until after the next mediation meeting and then, should re-examine the Associations involvement in the Appeal. 

· Funding for the appeal is running low. 

New Business:

· Public Comment: Board should follow the Association By-Laws for attendance.  By-Laws state that attendance will be taken at the beginning of every meeting. Sam Kirby made a motion, seconded by Bob Babcock, that attendance should be taken as the first order of business at every meeting per the Association By-Laws. All in favor. The board may unanimously agree to wait for a board member who may be running late. 
· Roberts Rules of Orders should not be on the September agenda. 
· Friends of the Willoughby Wallace Memorial Library are having a Holiday Sax Quartet by Frank Vasi this year. This would not include the tree lighting, Santa Claus, holiday concert, and caroling as it has traditionally. Ted Ells disclosed a conflict of interest as he is on the board for the Friends. Ted Ells reported that the cost of the holiday concert have gone up each year for the holiday concert resulting in this change. 
· Public Comment: Should we involve Sean Scanlon and/or Ted Kennedy in our efforts to approve the Toilets at the state level? Dan Bullard stated he would contact them. 

Motion made by Bob Babcock, seconded by Ted Ells and approved to adjourn the meeting at 9:14pm.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Meagan M. DeJesus, Secretary

The next meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board will be held on Tuesday, October 6, 2015 at 7:30pm at the Willoughby Wallace Memorial Library. 

NOTE:
MINUTES ARE POSTED AT SCA-CT.ORG, STONY CREEK MARKET, AND THIMBLEBERRY
Stony Creek Association email address:  sca06405@gmail.com

HYPERLINK "mailto:sca06405@gmail.com" \h
Or

Stony Creek Association, PO Box 3145, Stony Creek, CT 06405
